
Faculty Senate Meeting 
Staff Senate Update [May 3, 2023] 

 
Staff Senate met on April 11, 2023 

a. Chief Steve Green (ULPD):  ULPD Chief Steve Green provided a summary of the events from 
Monday morning at the Old National Bank as well as the shooting that occurred at JCTC.  Chief 
Green said that offices can contact Major Oscar Chavez of the ULPD if they are interested in 
having individualized active shooting training for their area.   

b. Brad Andersen and Amber Peter (ITS):  Brad Andersen provided an update on the new website 
project.  UofL has engaged the services of Mighty Citizen which is an implementation consulting 
company.  Drupal, the new website platform, has been purchased through a company called 
Aqua.  UofL’s web footprint has over 400,000 pages across the louisville.edu domain.  The 
website infrastructure is being build from scratch.  Old content is not being migrated to the new 
site.  Beginning in early June, there will be a change to the look and feel of UofL’s 
homepage.  UofL is also investigating the possibility of an intranet to host content internal to 
UofL.  This will reduce the content available to the public on the louisville.edu site.  Amber Peter 
explained the need for an intranet as opposed to simply using SharePoint.  SharePoint has 
limitations when sharing content across multiple groups.  It lacks the interconnectivity of an 
intranet. 

c. Camden Harris (SGA):  Camden Harris provided an update on the SGA response to the animal 
cruelty incident.  Currently, animal cruelty is not explicitly stated in the Student Code of 
Conduct.  However, SGA has drafted a resolution to have the Student Code of Conduct updated 
to include language addressing animal cruelty.  Staff senate supports this resolution.   

 


